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FCC TAKES ADDITIONAL STEPS TO PROTECT THE INTEGRITY 
AND SUCCESS OF THE AFFORDABLE CONNECTIVITY PROGRAM 

FCC Requests Additional Measures From the Largest ACP Providers Using 
Alternative Verification Processes For Eligibility Determination-- 

WASHINGTON, May 17, 2023—The Federal Communications Commission today wrote to 
the largest Affordable Connectivity Program (ACP) providers using alternate verification 
processes to request a subscriber eligibility crosscheck with the National Verifier system.  The 
Bureau also requested information on these providers’ continued need to use an alternative 
verification process and how the process is sufficient to protect program funds.  

“As Congress evaluates the impact and success of the Affordable Connectivity Program, we 
are doing our part at the FCC to keep a close eye on all aspects of the nation’s largest 
broadband affordability program so it works as lawmakers intended.  Participating providers 
have a responsibility to ensure that program funds are supporting qualified households to get 
online and stay online, and doing so in compliance with the law and FCC rules,” said 
Chairwoman Jessica Rosenworcel.  “Running this program which is benefitting millions of 
households is no small task, and requires consistent monitoring, evaluation and reflection, 
which we’ll continue to do.”

In addition to the letters to participating ACP providers, the FCC announced additional steps to 
protect the integrity of the ACP Program:

• The Commission’s Enforcement Bureau has begun an investigation into 
inconsistencies and irregularities in enrollment verification.

• The Commission’s Wireline Competition Bureau has directed the Universal Service 
Administrative Company to increase and strengthen program integrity reviews into the 
use of alternative verification processes. 

To read the full text of the letters to these ACP providers, please visit: 
https://www.fcc.gov/document/fcc-protecting-integrity-success-affordable-connectivity-
program. 
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This is an unofficial announcement of Commission action.  Release of the full text of a Commission order constitutes official 
action.  See MCI v. FCC, 515 F.2d 385 (D.C. Cir. 1974).
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